
Southern Berkshire Regional School Committee  

       Mt. Everett Regional School 

       Sheffield, MA 

       October 4, 2018 

       Meeting #1,552 

       Executive Session 

 

School Committee Members: Bonnie Silvers, Dennis Sears, MaryEllen Brown, Carl Stewart, Ken Knox, 

David Travis, Tim Schroepfer, Art Batacchi, Marcella Bush 

 

Absent: Fran Lartigue, S. Hubbard, C. Regan 

 

Administration: Superintendent Regulbuto 

 

The Committee moved to Room F1 and entered into executive session at 6:09 p.m.  

 

The committee discussed the lead reports which they had received for the South Egremont School.  

Many of the members are concerned about letting the students in the building until it had been inspected 

by a certified lead expert. 

 

Mr. Stewart moved that the school committee is committed to the reopening of the South Egremont 

School as soon as it is certified by an expert whose qualifications are approved by the school committee.  

Mr. Travis seconded the motion.  Discussion ensued. 

 

Roll Call Vote: 

Bonnie Silvers – Yes Mr. Sears – Yes Ms. Brown – Yes  Mr. Stewart – Yes 

Mr. Knox – Yes Mr. Travis – Yes Mr. Schroepfer – Yes  Mr. Batacchi – Yes 

Ms. Bush – Yes 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 

Mr. Stewart moved to adjourn and reconvene in open session at 6:26 p.m.  Mr. Batacchi seconded the 

motion. 

Roll Call Vote: 

Bonnie Silvers – Yes Mr. Sears – Yes Ms. Brown – Yes  Mr. Stewart – Yes 

Mr. Knox – Yes Mr. Travis – Yes Mr. Schroepfer – Yes  Mr. Batacchi – Yes 

Ms. Bush – Yes 

Motion passed unanimously. 

 


